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N e w s l e t t e r  

www.belfairsmethodistchurch.org.uk 

Our mission is to provide an open, welcoming and  
accepƟng, living place of ChrisƟan worship and service 

in our community, in which we seek to  
serve and follow Jesus Christ. 

 

Thought for the month 
 

 
Father, everything we see and hear 
Everything we taste and touch 
Reminds us that the life we have is a giŌ from you. 

Data ProtecƟon Privacy  
 
By submiƫng an arƟcle for  
publicaƟon in the Belfairs  
NewsleƩer, you are consenƟng to 
your name being aƩributed to the 
arƟcle which is made publicly  
available via the Belfairs Methodist 
Church Website.  
 
If you do NOT want your name to 
be published, please advise the  
Editor when submiƫng the arƟcle. 
 
Please read our Privacy Policy for 
further informaƟon. This can be 
found on the church website or on 
our church noƟceboards. 
 

 



 

 

This month we will witness the coronaƟon of King Charles III.  Although I was alive for the corona-
Ɵon of Queen Elizabeth II in 1953, I was both too young and living in Malta, so have no recollecƟon 
of the day.  This historical event will be an enƟrely new experience for the majority of this country.   
There is a lot of symbolism in this event with the regalia, orb, sceptre and much else have some 
form of significance., oŌen daƟng back a thousand years.  However, there is an important moment 
which began in Biblical Ɵmes.  In 1 Samuel Chapter 8, the people clamour and peƟƟon God and his 
prophet Samuel to anoint a King.  Samuel was very reluctant to carry out this request, as he feared 
that this power would corrupt a person. Consequently, he tried to convince the people that this was 
unwise.  We learn in Chapter 10 that he eventually acceded to their request and God commanded 
that he anoint Saul.  This he did with a vial of oil poured over Saul’s head.  This was to signify that 
the King was appointed to be God’s representaƟve in their Kingdom.  In other words, as King Charles 
has himself stated, he is to be the “Keeper of the Faith”.  This is a difficult and awesome  
responsibility.  Indeed, as the book of Samuel recounts, Saul failed, and David was anointed before 
he even died.   
 
Even though King Charles’ power is less than his predecessors, he sƟll has immense influence and 
authority.  His mother Queen Elizabeth II took her responsibiliƟes seriously; especially in respect to 
those concerning her faith in God.  Therefore, we offer King Charles III our prayers and ask that 
God’s grace and peace rest upon him; we trust that he will put his faith in God and let that wisdom 
guide him.   
 
 
Yours in Christ  
 

 

 
 

Rev Clifford Newman 
 
 
 

 
Bible Study will be held in the foyer on Wednesday 17th May at 2pm.  We will be looking at  
RevelaƟon Chapters 1 -4. 
 



 

 

  
 7th 11.00 a.m. Rev. Clifford Newman - Holy Communion 
 
14th  11.00 a.m. Mr. Mike Spaull  
 
21st 11.00 a.m. Mrs. Jane Fulford - Parade Service 
 
28th 11.00 a.m. Rev. Clifford Newman  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Other May dates for your diary   

  

  1st Early May Bank Holiday 

 6th CoronaƟon coffee morning 10.00 a.m. (the coronaƟon of King Charles III will be shown during the 

           coffee morning) 

 8th  Bank Holiday for CoronaƟon of King Charles III 

11th Thirsty For?? at 7.00 p.m. - Café style worship - all are welcome 

17th Bible Study at 2.00 p.m. 

29th Spring Bank Holiday 

 

Advance NoƟce: 

4th June - BriƟsh Heart FoundaƟon Coffee Morning (see arƟcle in newsleƩer for further informaƟon) 

 

 

 Sunday Services May 2023 



 

Point of Contact 
 

Below is shown details of the Sunday Stewards, Communion Stewards and  
musicians relevant for this month. 
 
Sunday 7th May 
Sunday Steward  a.m. - Mike Spaull 
Communion Stewards - Dawn Howard & Jim Halstead 
Musician  a.m.  - Sue & Mike Spaull/MIDI Box    
Flowers - CoronaƟon - arranged by Anthea Meek & Jan Andrews 
         
  
Sunday 14th May 
Sunday Steward  a.m. - Jan Andrews 
Musician a.m.  - Patrick Dromgoole 
Flowers - Phil’s 60th birthday - arranged by Margaret B 
  
Sunday 21st May 
Sunday Steward - Phil Gladman 
Musician - Anthea Meek/Mike Spaull 
 
Sunday 28th May 
Sunday Steward - Pat Crabb 
Musician - Patrick Dromgoole 
Flowers - Pat Pace, in loving memory - arranged by Pat  
 
                  
 
 
 
 



 

CHRISTIAN AID WEEK 
14 - 20 MAY 

 
ChrisƟan Aid is over 75 years old and in that Ɵme have done extraordinary work helping the  
vulnerable affected by poverty, natural disasters and conflict, like those in The Ukraine, Syria, 
Turkey and many more. Teams are out there in the danger zones providing daily essenƟals. In 
many countries all over the world ChrisƟan Aid workers help the vulnerable with ChrisƟan Love, 
providing food, shelter and educaƟon. 
 
During CHRISTIAN AID WEEK you will receive an envelope for your donaƟon to support their vital 
work. Please be generous in your giving. 
 
May God Bless you all. 
 
Neeltje 

Following the success of the Recharge | Refresh Circuit Day last year, we are planning a new  
Circuit Quiet Day. Advanced noƟce to put in your churches' diaries and keep the day free if pos-
sible so any members of your churches can aƩend: 
 

Next Circuit Quiet Day will be at UMC Shoebury, 
St Andrews Road, Shoebury, SS3 9HX 
Saturday 3rd June 2023 
Time 10am - 2pm  
Bring your own lunch  
Refreshments available all day 
 

More details will come out in due course about the Theme of the Day.  



 

 
Please remember you are free to put your prayer  
concerns on the board at the back of the church.   If it is 
not for you, please make sure you have the named  
persons consent . 
Please add your name and date to the request on the  
reverse of the white cards provided which are by the 
board. These will be removed aŌer two months, but can             

       be updated if necessary    
        (please make sure you re-date the update).  
 
  
If you have any quesƟons or queries, please speak to Sue. 
 
 

PainƟng Pictures 
 
I liŌ my pen and conjure up 
The words that I must write 
To put them down upon my pad 
Which will make my picture right 
The colour and the paint I use 
Must all be made from words 
All the things you see in it 
Are things I’ve seen or heard 
My pallet is my paper 
Where I must try things out 
The pen is my brush, with which 
I splash the colour about 
The images are the words I use 
Each one must know its place 
and lie there on the pallet 
UnƟl fiƩed in its space 
The emoƟons and the feelings 
Are all expressed my me 
In this picture that I’ve painted 
And I’ve called it poetry. 
 
Supplied by Sylvia Smith 
 

God’s GiŌs 
 

I’ve never seen an angel 
But I know they’re there 

God has never spoken to me 
But he answers my prayers 

I do believe in miracles 
Because some have happened to me 

I feel things around me 
That I never see 

Lots of things amaze me 
Like the stars in the sky 

SomeƟmes I wonder 
Who puts blue in a baby’s eye 

Who made the liƩle daisy 
Perfect in every way 

Who taught the cuckoo to sing 
When spring is on its way 

All these things that happen 
Are not man-made at all 

These are the things that God makes  
Because he loves us all. 

 
Supplied by Sylvia Smith 



 



 



 

 
 

A.C.T.I.O.N.  
AŌernoon Club on Thursday In Our Neighbourhood 

 
Last month our members enjoyed a talk by Vic Hare about the Second World War when many 
children were evacuated to places considered safer than ciƟes and towns. Vic’s father had a  
liking for Australia so sent his elder children there. Vic was too young so wasn’t sent with his  
elder siblings. 
AŌer the war when the children were finally able to return they couldn't all seƩle and some 
went back to Australia. Vic was able to share many photos making the talk even more  
interesƟng. He told the members that he did meet up with his elder brother years later when his 
brother aƩended the Olympic games one year when they were held in Europe. Apparently his 
brother trained a boxing team and set up many boxing clubs all over the place to keep the kids 
off the streets. 
The members really enjoyed the talk and we are very grateful to Pat for asking him to come to 
Belfairs. AŌerwards the members enjoyed cakes provided by Margaret. 
 
Our next meeƟng will be on Thursday 25th May at 2pm. All ladies and gentlemen are welcome 
for an aŌernoon of friendship and fellowship. 
 
Neeltje 

Refreshments aŌer Worship 
 

Following the complete refurbishment of the front foyer, it has been proposed that refresh-
ments should be made available aŌer worship on Sunday mornings. It’s a great way to extend 
our Ɵme together and an opportunity to talk about the service and other things that may come 
to mind.  
In order to achieve this, we are going to need some volunteers to join a team of helpers to  
prepare the drinks and area before worship and then serve the refreshments aŌerwards. If we 
have adequate volunteers, you may need to only volunteer once a month. To keep the task  
simpler, we propose using disposable cups, should someone then wish to take their drink with 
them, we have suitable lids available as well. 
If you would like to join the team, please speak with Mike Spaull who is trying to put together a 
rota of volunteers. 
 
Many thanks Belfairs for helping to create this extension to our worship. 
 
Mike Spaull 
Senior Church Steward  
  



 



 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 



 

  
The Dash 
 
I read of a man who stood to speak at the funeral of a friend.   
He referred to the dates on her casket from beginning to the end. 
 
He noted that first came the date of her birth and spoke of the following date with tears, 
But he said what maƩered most of all was the dash between those years. 
 
For that dash represents all the Ɵme she spent alive on earth  
And now only those who loved her know what that liƩle line is worth. 
 
For it maƩers not, how much we own, the cars, the house, the cash, 
What maƩers is how we live and love and how we spend our dash. 
 
So think about this long and hard; are there things you’d like to change 
For you never know how much Ɵme is leŌ that can sƟll be rearranged. 
 
If we could just slow down enough to consider what is true and real 
And always try to understand the way other people feel. 
 
And be less quick to anger and show appreciaƟon more 
and love the people in our lives like we have never loved before. 
 
If we treat others with respect and more oŌen wear a smile 
Remembering that this special dash might only last a liƩle while. 
 
So when your eulogy is being read with your life’s acƟons to rehash………… 
Would you be proud of the things they say about how you spent your dash? 
 
 
 
Supplied by Marion Hammond 
 
‘This poem was read at the funeral of a friend and it made a deep impression’. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 



 

You never really know the true impact you have on those 
around you.  You never know how much someone needed 
that smile you gave them.  You never know how much your 
kindness turned someone’s enƟre life around.  You never 
know how much someone needed that long hug or deep talk.  
So don’t wait to be kind.  Don’t wait for someone t o be kind 
first.  Don’t wait for beƩer circumstances or for someone to 
change.  Just be kind, because you never know how much 
someone needs it. 

I am in compeƟƟon with no one.  I have no desire to 
play the game of being beƩer than anyone, I am simply 
trying to be beƩer than the person I was yesterday. 

The best porƟon of your life will be the small nameless moments you spend 
smiling with someone who maƩers to you. 

To be kind is more important than to be right.  Many Ɵmes what people need is 
not a brilliant mind that speaks but a special heart that listens. 

When life gives you a hundred reasons to break down and cry, show 
life a million reasons to smile and laugh.  Stay strong. 

Note to self: When things feel overwhelming remember…… 
One thought at a Ɵme, One task at a Ɵme, One day at a Ɵme. 

Be grateful for every second of every day that you get to 
spend with the people you love.  Life is so very precious. 

It’s not what we have - but who we have 

I will choose to find joy in the journey that God has set 
before me. 



 

 



 
BELFAIRS METHODIST CHURCH Eastwood Road North, Leigh-on-Sea, Essex. 

REGULAR WEEKLY MEETINGS : 
 

SUNDAY SERVICES 11.00 a.m.   (6.30 p.m. as announced) 
           
10 O’clock Club       10.00 a.m. (except 3rd Sunday Parade Service) 
 
 

MONDAY   5.30 p.m. Boys’ Brigade  Anchor Boys 
    6.30 p.m. Boys’ Brigade  Junior SecƟon 
    7.30 p.m. Boys’ Brigade  Company SecƟon 
 

TUESDAY     8.00 p.m. Badminton Club 
 
 

WEDNESDAY       10.00 a.m. Parent & Toddlers  
     5.30 p.m. Girls’ Brigade  Explorers & Juniors 
     7.00 p.m. Girls’ Brigade  Seniors & Brigaders 
 

THURSDAY 
 
 
FRIDAY       
 
 
SATURDAY  10.00 a.m. ‘Open House’ Coffee Morning - first Saturday of the month 
 
MONTHLY MEETINGS 
Thirsty For??    7.00 p.m. 2nd Thursday 
A.C.T.I.O.N    2.00 p .m. 4th Thursday 
House Groups    7.30 p.m. 2nd Tuesday   -  Please speak to Stewards for 
           more details. 
 

 June Deadline:  
ArƟcles are welcomed at any Ɵme, but the deadline for last minute items is 21st 
May 2023. 
ArƟcles can be e-mailed to sue.spaull@hotmail.co.uk  or placed in the newsleƩer box 
in the front foyer. Thank you 

 


